Dalton Parish Council Meeting Minutes 1st August 2024

Apologies for absence: 
Cllr Sladden 
Councillors Present:
[bookmark: __DdeLink__100_2029246587][bookmark: __DdeLink__334_25342590411]K. Croft (Chairman), C. Parker-Eland, D. Spence, J Robinson, R. Balderston, 
Clerk: D. Pearson-Briggs
Members of the public:	3
Meeting recordings
Chairman Councillor Croft announced to all that the meeting will be audio recorded as a matter of record.
Minutes from the last meeting.
Minutes can be found at https://hub.datanorthyorkshire.org/dataset/dalton-parish-council
Matters Arising:
Playing/Recreation and Football Field
Football field. Mr M Dowson (present) and Cllr Balderston updated us on the situation regarding Dalton Football team. The Harrogate league has folded now, and the team has now joined the York league. The York league require us to have toilets and changing facilities in place. The football team have some items to organise and are requested help from DPC. We have 106 and CIL money in place for the football pitch and facilities. The team have been allowed to join the York league and can, temporarily, use the changing facilities at the village hall. The York league have stated that there must be at least toilet facilities in place for home games. The fixtures list will be out soon. The team are looking at hiring a Portaloo when required, but this is a temporary solution and longer-term eligibility to remain in the York league will require changing and toilet facilities on site. North Riding have been out to report on the state of the pitch. They have deemed the pitch as ‘poor’. This does mean that the team are eligible to funding to upgrade the pitch. This is in the form of payments to cover grass maintenance for two years followed by another 4 years of funding where the team also must contribute around £6400 over these four years. Mr Dowson added that they will be generating income through advertising at the pitch to help cover these costs and asked if DPC can help contribute towards this project. DPC agreed to cover the cost of the Portaloo’s. Mr Dowson will liaise with the treasurer in regard to this. Going forward, the bigger project would be the building of all required facilities on site. Mr Dowson and Cllr Balderston are looking at funding from the likes of Sport England and will feed back at future meetings. 
A new type of lock is required at the pitch as the bolt can be opened as it is now. 
Public Lighting
The light past the church will be reported again.
Highway Matters
The road surface at the entrance to John Smiths has had some of the potholes filled in. We have a number of potholes around the village that are getting deeper. These will be reported again. There is a hole in the path on Chapel Row that is barriered off. The bridge has still not been fixed. Cllr Spence tried to get in contact with Cllr Sladden to review the roads around the village. He just gets forwarded to a call centre. The clerk will contact highways and Cllr Sladden. 
Village Beck
The roses along Chapel Garth have had some work carried out recently. This needs more work. DPC has not given anyone from the village permission to carry out work in the beck on their behalf. DPC will organise outside contractors to carry out any works required. Mr Fletcher (present) asked if the beck could be sprayed again as it is very overgrown in places. This will be requested. 
Planning Applications
ZB24/00221/DCN1 application for approval of details reserved by a number of conditions in the outline planning application. We have not received the full application for planning as yet. 

Treasurers Report
We have an invoice for six cuts of the grass from SGS for £2142. 	
Clerk’s Report
The defibrillator still requires a new battery. The clerk will chase this up.  
Chairman’s Report
The chairman is to contact SGS regarding the tree maintenance work we need doing. Cllr Parker-Eland will liaise with Mr Clarke regarding the work requested on the benches around the village. 
The chairman suggested that we advertise for a champion for the ‘Dalton in Bloom’ project/subcommittee.
Nick Atkinson gave the chairman £50 as donation after the firm he works for used the football field for a demonstration. As our closest bank is now in Harrogate the clerk will pay the money in via the post office if possible. 
Any Other Business
Mr S Spec (present) introduced us to the National Neighbourhood Watch scheme which can be accessed through Facebook or google “Neighbourhood watch”. The site will show;
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This is a national scheme that you set up and log on through your own account and let them know which area you wish to belong to, and this will be set up. The Dalton Village area is also linked to the Thirsk, Easingwold and Bedale regions. Also, the WhatsApp group (Dalton NW) that he has set up. If anyone wishes to join, they can ask a current member, as everyone in the group will have admin rights, or contact Mr Spec (Steve) himself on 07841 692289. This is not for notifications of dog fouling etc. but for bigger situations, missing child, burglaries, suspicious vehicle/persons etc. The prevention and detection of crime is what it’s for. Mr Spec has got some Neighbourhood watch signs that he wishes to put up at entry points to the village. DPC are happy for this to happen.
Regarding CCTV after the recent attempted break in at a bungalow near the pub and the break in at the Village Hall. Mr Spec advised that the CCTV should ideally be installed lower to the ground so that the key factor of facial recognition can take place. There are systems available to link CCTV etc. to the police. This does not mean that the police can access cameras. People in the village can choose to link their systems to the police and if there is an incident, individuals can if they wish, upload to the police any applicable footage. Steve will send the clerk the links. He also advised ANPR cameras for the entrances and exits of the village. These would allow number plate recognition to be accessible should there be a crime committed locally. These cameras are in widespread use already across the country by city councils on the roads in and out. Places like Tesco, who use them to back up there 2hr parking restrictions. 
There are hedges and bushes throughout the village that are encroaching onto footpaths and pavements. DPC will address the greenery that is part of DPCs land. This is just a note to request residents to keep the greenery that does encroach on to footpaths and pavements to keep them trimmed. 
Cllr Parker-Eland asked if we could request a road sweeper to do a run through the village to clear the gutters. The clerk will request this. 
link https://hambletondc-self.achieveservice.com
Closed Meeting at 20:49
Date of the Next Meetings
12th September and 24th October
Signed……………………………………….………. Chairman Cllr. K. Croft
Signed……………………………………….………. Clerk Mr David Pearson-Briggs
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